



Open: 9:11AM with a moment of silence, followed by the Serenity Prayer and the reading of the 12 Concepts by Lyndsay.

Approval of Last Month's Minutes: Motion to approve last month's minutes by James R., and was seconded by Dave A.

Roll Call: Jennifer C. Angela A., Victor R., Jim M., Shell H., James R., Darren H., Greg P., Candain M., Sjon C., Lyndsay E., Amber S., Jacqueline A.-B., Colin, Taylor M., Mike M., Keith B., Kurt B., Dave A., Mark M., Sharon F.

Guests: Lyndsay, Darren, (new GSR for When at the End of the Road group - new GSRA is Patricia), Victor.

Birthdays: Sjon: 4 years Nov. 12th. Congratulations Sjon!

Group Reports:

4th Street Recovery: Forrest; GSR. Not present.

Addicts Helping Addicts: Sharon F.; GSR. Rebecca K. is our new GSRA. Group is struggling, will get with P.I. to see what we can do to reach out to the community. Area donation: \$100.00.

Addicts Seeking Sanity: Amber S.; GSR, Lyndsay E.: GSRA. On Jan. 15th, celebrating 15 years of the meeting being in place. Meetings will be open over the Holidays. Dance is on Dec. 10th, at 2608 7th Ave. and Cosmic Skating coming up on Dec. 23rd. Area Donation: \$120.00.

Back to Basics: Tim G.; GSR Dave representing: Distributed posters to the meeting. The GSR is MIA. Comment: Lit Chair talked to Tim. He is living out in Brush, (needed to move out because of roommate situation).

Buena Voluntad: Not present.

**** Clean Serene Freaks:** Taylor M.: GSR. Open positions, GSRA, Secretary, and club Liaison, We moved our group conscience to the 18th instead of on Christmas. Meetings are growing stronger.

Question: Are the meetings going to be open on the holidays? Yes.

Dead Without It: Thelma J.; GSR. Not present.

**** Drug Busters:** Mark M.: GSR. Not much money over expenses, pay \$200.00 for 3 months rent. Selling lots of books. Need more. More newcomers. Note to all: The meeting will not take place at the church on Dec. 24, but will be at Avagoros restaurant, just south of the church. Area Donation: \$8.30.

Question: Are you having a meeting on New Year's Eve? Should be open.

Esperanza de a Vida "Hope for Life": Francisco R.; GSR, Abel C.; GSRA. Not present.

Free at Last: (Harmony Meeting). Not present.

Freedom Springs: Jennifer C.: GSR. All is well, the meeting will be open on Xmas day. Area Donation: \$35.00.

Group Reports: (cont'd)

Hugs Not Drugs: Newt L. GSR. Not present.

Just For Today: Greg P.: GSR, Randy L. GSRA. All is well. Family fun event is Saturday, January 7, 1015 9th Ave. **Question:** Is there cost for event? No, it's free.

****NA Nooners:** GSR, GSRA positions open. James R. reporting. Format has been changed for sharing of about 5 minutes. Had a smoking on church ground problem, made announcements, getting better. On Dec. 26th and Dec. 30th: the meeting will be held at TRT, (across the street). Area Donation: \$ 28.00.

New Horizons: Not in attendance.

No Matter What!: Angela A. Average of 22 people – one rehab center comes in – there were 37 people at the last meeting. Meeting is strong - spirit of recovery. Area Donation: \$5.00.

Primary Purpose: Shell H.: GSR. All is well, positions are filled, strong meeting and message. Many newcomers sticking around. Area Donation: \$34.00. World Donation: \$34.00.

Steps and Traditions Roulette: Jacqueline A.-B.: GSR. Attendance is down. GSR election next week. Area Donation: \$9.55.

When At The End Of The Road: Darren H.; GSR, Patricia: GSRA. Lots of newcomers, attends are up! We'll be open over the Holidays. Area Donation: \$10.00.

XX Genes: GSR position open. Dave A. reporting. GSR has resigned. Please let your groups know that this meeting needs support.

If your meeting report is not on here, make sure a written, preferably typed so I can read it, copy is turned in to Area Secretary! Thanks.

Officer Reports

Vice Chair: Dave A.

I gained access to the OTW website from a previous webmaster. I played around with ftp and html and pdf s and all that stuff. It was a blast. I added links to other areas event pages and added the election schedule to the GSR checklist page. Lots of links were added for maps for H&l and where the OTWA is located. We lost access for some reason to the forntnet page where we could edit blast recipients. That was restored so I added myself, Sharon and Taylor. An e-mail from Pat H said that he was doing better and had finally gotten on the web from his hospital room. Any feedback is more than welcome. I am creating a document to put in the P.I. notebook so as to help future web servants. In addition to attending the P.I. subcommittee meeting I also was at the H&l mtg. I was impressed by the level of commitment by those in attendance. I was not aware of the merchandise mtg. at noon or else I would have attended that as well. The set of posters were delivered to the Back to Basics meeting. The GSR has not been seen by anyone at the meeting. Please announce it needs support.

On a more serious note, in the last couple of months 2 sponsees of mine called with a concern. It seems that several newcomer women have been treated in an inappropriate manner. Some whimsically call it "13th stepping". I also heard it referred to as "nicking a newcomer" in a meeting recently. N.A. has no 13th step. In reality this is predatory behavior and is not acceptable and is oftentimes actionable sexual harassment. I do not wish to start a witch hunt or rumors and innuendos. It is up to people with some time to step in to call people on their shit. It is up to all of us to protect and guide our sisters and brothers in recovery. To have a newcomer driven away and go back into active addiction because of predatory sexual behavior is a travesty. If you are uncomfortable dealing with these issues call me, or Karen or your sponsor or whoever you can trust and let's put a stop to this.

Officer Reports (cont'd)

Secretary: Sharon F.

I contacted Dave Klith at the City of Loveland, and he confirmed that the Pulliam building will not be open for rent on January 1st. He has "penciled in" our meeting slot for January 8th, and every first Sunday of the month from February thru June. There has been an increase for the deposit for the rental. The city is requiring more money for deposit, since they have recently had some damage resulting from rentals. This increase was not listed on the rate increase letter, but was stated that they would be raising the deposit fees significantly. I apologize for missing this and not following up sooner. The deposit is now \$50.00 per meeting, so for 6 months, it is \$300.00. With the monthly meeting fee of \$30.00, the grand total is: \$480.00 for January thru June. Of course we will be getting back the \$300.00, but it is a chunk for us to pay all at once. I will be able to sign the contract on Tuesday of this week. Should this go to New Business for discussion? Chair: Yes.

On a lighter note: From looking through the archives, in the first records I found for Off the Wall Area, was a bank statement showing a balance of \$600.54 in May of 1991, (maybe our prudent reserve(?)), and a phone bill from US West Communications for \$29.24. I haven't found actual minutes yet, but isn't it amazing to know that our area was established over 20 years ago!

I have received request(s) to edit the Area Guidelines. These request(s) were above and beyond the taking out the statement where Merchandise should have no more than \$600.00 in its bank. If the guidelines are to be edited, shouldn't we either form an adhoc committee, or don't we need a vote to get this accomplished? There may be more statements that we would like to change, and are unaware of, since the guidelines may not have had a recent thorough review.

RCM 1/RCM 2: Jim M. and Deb. B. Jim reporting.

NA Way Magazine: Need to re-subscribe to receive the magazine on line.

Membership Survey is up until Dec 31,2011. There is a direct link to the survey on our Area homepage.

WCNA Merchandise and Audio Recordings: Discounted merchandise from WCNA 34 is available online at <http://www.hicorpinc.com/na>. Audio recordings from WCNA 34 are still available for sale at <http://www.siattend.com/Association.aspx?aic=NA>.

2012 Conference Agenda Report (CAR): Scheduled to be released by 28 November in English -translated versions by 28 December. The CAR is available for purchase from the WSO at \$13, including shipping and taxes. It is also available on the web free of charge from the link at www.na.org/conference. The user name is CP2012 and the password is WSC2012. The log in information will remain the same through WSC 2012 and conference related material will continue to be posted here.

The following is a summary of what you can find in the **2012 CAR:**

Service System

The revised proposals, resolutions for decisions, and straw polls to obtain a sense of the fellowships' wishes.

Living Clean

Material discussing our literature development process and the approval draft of Living Clean.

FIPT Motions

We are offering motions related to electronic enhancements, bundling of NA literature, and corrections to existing material.

WCNA Rotation

We are proposing changing the convention from every two years to every three years after 2015 and changing the rotation pattern.

IDTs

Material is out for Self Support, In Times of Illness, and A Vision for NA Service. We encourage people to participate in these discussions. (See http://www.na.org/?ID=2011_IDT for more information on these IDTs.)

Officer Reports (cont'd)

RCM 1/RCM 2: Jim M. and Deb. B. Jim reporting. (cont'd):

CRCS Budget:

Based on available information, 2012 Budgets will be set at Tier 1. The Budget Ad-Hoc committee will continue to monitor through 2012. Yearly budgeted expenses for 2012 come in at \$10,570.00. This is above the current amount of money received so the Region will be relying heavily on 7th tradition gifts.

Resource Pool Signup sheet is now on the Colorado Regional website. The signup pool will be used by the PR committee to have a pool of people to call on when trusted servants are needed. This can be obtained at the following website.

<http://www.nacolorado.org/region/PR%20Resource%20Pool%20SiRn%20up.pdf>

Campvention: The 1st annual Colorado regional Campvention is looking for trusted servants to serve. Elections for Chair, Vice Chair, Treasurer and Secretary will be held at the January Regional Meeting. Chair, Vice Chair and treasure will sit on the Regional Board as a voting member.

CRCNA XXV: CRCNA XXV turned over approximately \$5,500 to the Colorado Region of NA.

CRCNA XXVI: Chair: Alan T (Mile High), Vice Chair: Kurt B (OTW), Treasure: Mike H (Mile High) Secretary: open. Subcommittee elections will take place on Jan. 14, 2012 at 10:45 at the Englewood Public Library.

Area Donation to Region for the year of 2011 was \$1550.00 World Donation of \$876.17.

Next Regional Assembly may be in the Grand Junction area – possible the town of Serenity.

Questions: Was the \$5,500 from CRCNA XXV over and above seed money? Yes, that is profit.

How did this CRCNA compare to previous years? Pretty average. Grand Junction CRCNA turned in over 10,000, (maybe because costs were less than in the Denver area). We don't have a CRCNA Liaison yet, that election will be in June.

****Hospitals and Institutions:** James R. Need a Vice Chair, ICCS Panel Leader, Jail Panel Leader.

Sub-committee met on Nov. 26, there were 10 people in attendance. Detox - Going good, 98% people are involved. ICCS T – Been going in for 2 months, people that go in must be off of paper for a year. Need a panel leader. ICCS – ½ way – may change to 2 days per month. TRT – Going good. Work Release – Going good. Could use women going in. LCDC – Alan is now orientated, Mike is now going in. Old Business – Two people are able to go into jail – could use more people. Increased budget to \$120.00 per month.

We are doing a presentation for Weld County this Tuesday at 2:00pm, and a presentation for Reflections for Youth with P.I. on Wednesday. Bought a few flyers for groups that state our needs and facilities we're in. Next meeting is Dec. 17 at 11:00am instead of Dec. 24th. The address: 705 13th St.

Question: How do people know when and where the H & I meets? The meeting is posted on the website.

****Merchandise Subcommittee:** Candain M.

Sub-committee met on Nov. 26th. Established a budget of \$400.00 per month. Rent is \$20.00. Talked about giving away old merchandise to Activities, (7 shirts, 3 tank tops). We talked about and voted on a new shirt with sleeves, (long-john shirts), t-shirts, and light zip-up jackets with a simple design. Next meeting is Dec. 17 at 12:00pm instead of Dec. 24th. The address: 705 13th St.

Question: Do we have a firm order of \$400.00?. It is about \$360.00.

Treasurer: I have an outstanding check for 150.00 made out to Merchandise. Should have been to Activities.

Activities Subcommittee: Taylor M.

We met after Area on November 6th. Deb B, Karen C, Jim M, Sjon C, Lindsey, Lena, Sharon F, Candain M, and Adam C were in attendance.

Combine education and fun annual events. What fun is, socialize and family. Budget - \$350.00, (has been \$250.00) for last few years. Kurt B took the check for the Flyers and the Tickets. Fundraising a neutral place and have them multicultural. We have a speaker for the New Year's Bash.

Officer Reports (cont'd)

Activities Subcommittee: Taylor M. (cont'd)

We are looking into getting our own recording device for speakers. And looking into DJ'ing on our own. We are also asking for 20\$ for a banquet ticket for our speaker but that is within budget.

Activities so far for 2012:

January- 12 concepts and dance in Berthoud

February- CARR and Valentine Dance in Loveland.

March- Speaker and dance green for St. Patrick's in Greeley

April- Prom night in Berthoud.

May- Learning and Bingo night in Loveland fundraiser

June- Field day, picnic Berthoud

July- Greeley family, fireworks in Loveland undecided

August- undecided

September- camping trip- Fort Collins

October- CRCNA

November- undecided

December- undecided

New Year's Bash : I have to have everything in on Dec. 20th, so the last date of the sale for tickets is Dec. 19th.

Next sub-committee meeting is right after the Area meeting today.

Question: How many New Year's Bash tickets are left? I have 9 left.

Literature Sub-Committee: Mike M.

November Sales: \$654.00.

New Lit Purchased: \$557.16.

Current Inventory Value: \$2148.37.

Last subcommittee meeting, we discussed stamping literature with the Off the Wall Area stamp. Did not feel this was necessary for all Literature sold in this area, but will listen to group input on this subject. We are overstocked a bit, but within the guidelines, we have some specialty items as well; 2 **Living Clean** approval drafts, a paperback version of **Miracles Happen** with a CD, a large print **Basic Text**, and a **Basic** mug.

Question: Is that a gift edition of How it Works and Why on the table? Yes, I missed that.

Treasurer: Keith B.

		Checks:
Starting Balance:	\$1,120.99	#1328 Rent Merchandise \$20.00
Donations:	\$ 461.00	#1329 Activities \$20.00
	\$1,581.99	#1330 Vineyard \$45.00
Prudent Reserve:	\$ 300.00	#1331 Void
Balance:	\$1,281.99	#1332 City Of Loveland \$480.00
		#1333 Copies (Dave A.) \$100.00
		#1334 Merchandise \$200.00
Disbursements:	\$ 930.85	#1335 Void
Balance:	\$ 351.14	#1336 Ink James \$35.85
		#1337 Rent Karl P.I. \$30.00
Total Deposit:	\$ 878.75	

CRCNA Liaison: Open Seat

Public Information Subcommittee: Open Seat. Report received via email to Secretary:

The PI subcommittee met at 10:00 a.m., on Saturday, Nov. 26, 2011. There were 6 addicts in attendance.

Web Servant:

In the absence of Pat H. area web servant Dave A, Area Vice Chair, has stepped up to the plate and taken on the job of web servant. Dave was able to obtain the password for the web site from former web servant Jeff S.

Officer Reports (cont'd)

Public Information Subcommittee: Open Seat. Report received via email to Secretary: (cont'd):

Web Servant: (cont'd):

This has allowed Dave to do the necessary updates on the web site. A blast was sent out with information from world on clearance priced WCNA merchandise. On the homepage of the Area website Northeastern Colorado was replaced with North Central Colorado and a map was added.

Phone Line:

Phone line is running smoothly. There were 2 concerns that came from the phone line which included how people calling in may obtain more information and signing of attendance cards. Therefore, included in phone line training will be information regarding our Area, Regional and World Websites. The signing of attendance cards is not a PI issue but a home group issue so we did not deal with this. We also received a call from an Area in New York asking permission to use the 1992 CRCNA theme and logo, which was held in Estes Park.

Flyers:

If you are aware of where flyers are at in your city please let Karl W know. The committee is trying to put together a data bank of these locations for future use to do updates and contact information.

New Contacts:

As always the PI committee is looking for new places where we might be able to do a presentation or provide meeting schedules or literature. We will be in contact with Northern Colorado Aids Project (NCAP) offices in Fort Collins and Greeley to see if they would like some meeting lists.

Trusted Servants:

The PI committee is still in need of a Chair to fulfill the remainder of this term.

Chair: Kurt B.

It takes all of us to conduct business at the area level. The only thing I am charged to do is to create an agenda every month and keep order during the meeting. As you may or may not know, I have accepted the position of Vice Chair for CRCNA XXVI.

I have been the chair of the OTW area since February of 2010. I have fulfilled my commitment and will continue to do so. Dave and I have spoken about this in detail and he has volunteered to assume the chair position when and if there is any conflicts. Since the elections for CRCNA subcommittee will be held on January 14, 2012, I wanted to enclose information for all positions and the responsibilities that are required. Please take this information back to your groups and share with them about the different opportunities that are available.

Tradition 9 - "NA as such ought never be organized; but we may create service boards or committees directly responsible to those they serve."

The Ninth Tradition goes on to define the nature of the things that we can do to help N.A. It says that we may create service boards or committees to serve the needs of the fellowship. They exist solely to serve the fellowship. This is nature of our service structure as it has evolved and been defined in the N.A. service manual. (Basic Text 3rd ed. Trad. 9, pg. 68)

I'd like us to get a jump on CRCNA since it is in our Area next year. It seems a little late every year when the logo comes out.

Questions to Chair: How does the Olympic Committee do it? (They get paid).

Isn't there a way that there can be layers of service for CRCNA? Yes, there are. There will be a need for people from this area to volunteer as well.

Can we get the financials put together and establish priorities before we do the motions, so that we will have it all covered, since we only have \$777.00? Yes.

Again, please have a written, preferably typed so I can read it, copy of all committee, subcommittee, and Adhoc committee meeting minutes given to Secretary. Thanks

Old Business

Thanks to Dave A. for keeping up the website.

Colorado region position is open in January, but ours is open today.

Elections for Open Office

Public Information Chair: Dave A. nominates Victor. James E. seconded. Victor qualifies: I'm working a solid program, attending a lot of meetings, in contact with many different addicts. Attraction involves footwork, trying to reach the still suffering addict. There are a couple of people who are on the subcommittee that have been instrumental in my recovery. I believe in the mission of P.I.

Questions: Do you understand the requirements, and are you able and willing to fulfill them? Yes.

What is your clean time? 5 years.

How long on the sub-committee? On and off for 4 years.

There has been a concern about an issue where you made a personal choice instead of consulting the subcommittee.

There was an issue with a meeting not going on at times, so I felt I needed to make a split decision so to not have addicts try to go to a meeting that was not steady.

Do you have an NA sponsor, and are you working the steps? Yes.

Would you be moving the sub-committee meeting to another location? I'm willing to make changes as necessary.

Victor is our new PI Chair.

RCM: No nominees.

New Business

Discussion: Let's prioritize. Rent of the building is a first. The CAR is also needed, because the voting on the service structure will be coming up soon. It has huge changes. Could we place Activities and Merchandise further down the list, since they do not directly affect our primary purpose? OK.

Increase in deposit for Pulliam building:

Does the \$480.00 come out of prudent reserve? No, it needs to come out of the \$777.99. Will we get back a deposit that we have now? Yes, \$50.00. Could we make the \$300.00 come our prudent reserve? Even though it is money that we will get back, it is still a draw from the account. It is a great idea to take it out, but money needs to be flowed back in to the prudent reserve.

Paying for the CAR:

Can we download the CAR for free? Yes, there are a lot of pages, but it includes the Living Clean Project. If we are going to pay this much for a CAR report, and only a few people go to the Regional Assembly, is this the best way to spend our money? I would like to propose to reduce the qty. to two Spanish copies, and 13 English copies. This is a really critical change to the service structure. If we had Chuck come and do a presentation, this would alleviate some of the copies. We also have access to printing cheaply. We could just download the CAR, then that would reduce the cost. Could we add this into the Activities budget? We don't need to pay the Activities budget all at one time. Vice Chair will download the CAR and print out what he can for \$100.00. We need to stress this to our groups for our 7th Tradition, we need to make this clear that it's needed for expenses.

Increase in Activities Budget: Is the Activities budget needed this month? No, it doesn't have to be paid out today. Remember, Activities also will bring in money.

Merchandise Budget: Is the order for the full \$400.00? No, it's for \$360.00. Merchandise is great, but does it directly relate to our primary purpose? Could we reduce the order? Yes, we can reduce it to \$200.00. (see Motion #4).

Changes to the Guidelines. Does there need to be motion to form an ADHOC committee to make these changes? Yes. Who would Chair it? Vice Chair. Yes, I will agree to do that. I will get with Sharon to establish a time, (perhaps after the Berthoud meeting). Anyone interested in attending is welcome. Suggestion made to communicate these changes at the ASC meeting, not via email this time. Agreed.

Written Motions

Pulliam Building Rent: Made by: Sharon F. Seconded by: Mark M.

Motion to use \$480.00 for rent and deposit for this building for six months. This is an increase of \$10.50 per month rent, and an increase of \$250.00 for the deposit for six months, and is due at the time the contract is signed. The \$300.00 would come out of our prudent reserve, since it will be returned at a later date.

Discussion: Do we get back the deposit we have currently? Yes. And how much is that? \$50.00. Can we build up the \$300.00 that we get monthly to put back in the prudent reserve? Yes. We would need a motion for that. Will they make an exception for the deposit? No, I asked him, they are doing this across the board. Do we want to go to the Coloradoan? Were we sure that we could get 4 hours time? The Coloradoan wasn't a central location. We don't want to rush to get another place. If we stay here for 6 months, we could look for another place in the meantime.

Vote: Yes: 18 No: 2 Abstentions: 0 Motion passes.

Buy \$100.00 copies for the CAR: Made by: Dave A. Seconded by: Mark M.

Motion to spend \$100.00 for copies of the CAR to inform OTW Fellowship.

Discussion: Are there going to be any of those copies available at the event? Yes.

Vote: Yes: 15 No: 0 Abstentions: 1 Motion passes.

Activities Budget: Made by: Taylor M. Seconded by: Sjon C.

Motion to increase the Activities budget to \$350.00 from \$250.00.

Discussion: Is this a monthly budget? Yes, but if there is not an Activity, it doesn't get spent. It is not asking for the money this month.

Vote: Yes: 14 No: 1 Abstentions: 1 Motion passes.

Merchandise Budget: Made by: Candain M. Seconded by: Jacqueline A.-B.

Motion to establish a budget of \$200.00, (modified from \$400.00), for Merchandise for events, especially with the New Year's bash coming up.

Discussion: We haven't had a good merchandise stock, so it would be good to get it built up again. Merchandise is not directly for the primary purpose, so it seems difficult to support it with this amount. This subcommittee did have money that was given back to the general account before, but we need to boost it so that it will be a self sustaining subcommittee. This would be an investment that would eventually increase revenue for the Area. Would you be willing to accept a friendly amendment to the amount? Yes, we will be willing to lower it to \$200.00.

Vote: Yes: 13 No: 0 Abstentions: 1 Motion passes.

H & I Budget: Made by: James R. Seconded by: Jim M.

Motion to increase monthly budget to \$120.00 from \$100.00 and to ask for \$22.50 over current budget for this month to help cover Lit, ink and rent.

Discussion: What do you want to increase the budget to? 120.00. Do you need the money this month? Yes please.

Vote: Yes: 16 No: 0 Abstentions: 0 Motion passes.

Prudent Reserve Replenishment: Made by: Mark M. Seconded by: Dave A.

Motion to deposit \$50.00 a month to replenish the prudent reserve for the rent deposit, (if funds are available).

Vote: Yes: 14 No: 0 Abstentions: 0 Motion passes.

ADHOC Committee to Review Area Guidelines: Made by: Jacqueline A.-B. Seconded by: Shell H.

Motion to establish an ADHOC committee to review the Area Guidelines and make recommendations for changes to the ASC.

Unanimous. Motion passes.

Upcoming Events

What: Addicts Seeking Sanity Ice Skating Party
When: Friday, December 23rd 7pm - 8:45, \$5 with \$2 skate rental fee
Where: Greeley Ice Haus, 900 8th Avenue

What: New Years Eve Dinner & Dance
When: Saturday, December 31st, 2011 in conjunction with Mile High and Boulder Areas
Doors open 6:00 PM, Banquet requires a ticket, Dance Follows, \$20 Banquet & Dance
\$7 Dance Only
****** Tickets for the Banquet with Dance must be purchased by Dec. 19th ******
Where: 1850 Industrial Circle, Longmont, CO

What: Just for Today Family Fun Event (Board Games, etc.)
When: Saturday, January 7th From 2pm – 5pm
Where: 1015 9th Ave. Greeley, CO
Free

What: Addicts Seeking Sanity 15th Anniversary Party
When: January 15th, 2012
Where: 3800 W. 20th St., Greeley, CO.
Sunday meeting 4:00 p.m.
Birthday Celebration 5:00p.m.
Short Speaker Meeting : Founding members of the Group

Open Area Opportunities for Service:

RCM

Disbursements

Rent Merchandise: \$20.00	Copies for CAR: (Dave A.) \$100.00
Activities: \$20.00	Merchandise: \$200.00
Vineyard Church: \$45.00	Ink for H & I: (James R.) \$35.85
City Of Loveland: \$480.00	Rent for P.I. (Karl) \$30.00

Next ASC Meeting:
January 8th, 2012 9:00am
The Pulliam Building
545 N. Cleveland Ave.
Loveland, CO

Your Secretary thanks you for your patience!